State Advisory Council Trauma Subcommittee

WebEx Meeting October 26, 2021 10:00 AM

Click to join: https://slhs.webex.com/meet/pjackson

I. The September minutes were emailed out prior to the meeting and there were no additions or changes voiced.

II. Introductions

There were no new members on the meeting.

III. Trauma Regulation Update

Nicole Gamm reported her team is working on a virtual format that is modeled off of the ACS virtual format. She is waiting for the approval to go forward. She has 6 stroke, 3 STEMI, and 1 trauma center for initial review that will possibly be virtual. These are only through the state of emergency through December 31st. Nicole said that legislation has been submitted to the Governor's office to make that permanent.

IV. Trauma Statute update

See notes above.

V. Data

No data was requested of the state this month. Nicole Gamm reported that 2^{nd} quarter data submission was due September 30^{th} . She reminded everyone that trauma data needs to be submitted within 30 days of the end of the quarter. The 3^{rd} quarter data is due December 31^{st} . She stated that validity scores of the data submitted are going down. She said the expectation is between 64 - 100% data validity.

Nicole shared data that was shared in the Pediatric subcommittee from the NEMSIS data base about bicycle crashes. She showed the ability to break the data down by different types of counties, by age groups, etc.

This data can be accessed through this link https://nemsis.org/.

In order to receive data from the state this is the link to request the data: <u>Sunshine Requests | Health</u> & Senior Services (mo.gov). The time frame may be a couple weeks.

Dr. Andrews suggested a link between the Trauma subcommittee and the Pediatric subcommittee. Joshua Dugall stated that all the pediatric trauma program managers attend the Pediatric subcommittee. There will be a Pediatric Subcommittee report for pediatric trauma placed on the agenda for a monthly report.

VI. Trauma Education

a. Colorado Children's is putting on a virtual pediatric trauma conference later in November for \$25 for nurses/paramedics and \$60 for physicians.

- b. Jordan Palmer reported that Children's Mercy Hospital is putting on a monthly hour long pediatric education starting after the first of the year. If you have a pediatric topic to present please contact Jordan.
- c. Joshua Dugall reported that in 2022 there is a plan to bring "Pediatric Trauma Care Across the Care Continuum" to the Midwest. It is a collaborative class between STN and Pediatric Trauma Society.

VII. Around the virtual room